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INTRODUCTION

Although Amazonian tropical conditions do not
influence the formation of sodium-affected soils,
the occurrence of these types of soils is well
evidenced in the drier part of northern Amazonia
in a savanna environment and forest/savanna
transition. In this sense, the objective of this
work was to evaluate the occurrence and
distribution of sodium-affected soils in the
northern Amazon, genesis, morphological,
chemical, physical attributes, use and
agricultural aptitude.

METHODOLOGY
The work was carried out based on a survey of
soil profiles of Roraima state and soil map,
Schaefer et al. (1993), Schaefer e Dalrymple
(1996), Vale Júnior (2000), IBGE (2005),
Oliveira et al. (2018), Melo & Vale Júnior (2018).

RESULTS
The Amazonian sodium-affected soils are found
northeast of Roraima in an intermediate
depression zone to the mountainous reliefs
(Serra de Pacaraima) and low plateau (Boa Vista
Formation), with altitude below 120 m and
composed of acidic volcanic rocks of the Surumu
Group – rhyolites, dacites and rhyodacites. This
geology, associated with a longer dry climate and
poor drainage, result in formation of sodium-
affected soils, which support a savanna-
dominated vegetation with some occurrences of
xerophytic species, occupying an area of 3,739
km2. These soils have base saturation above 70%
throughout the entire profile, which rises
considerably in textural B horizon, with low
potential acidity. The pH ranges from acid on
surface (4.5 to 6.0) to neutral on subsurface (6.0
to 8.0). These soils have sodium saturation
around 26%, a value that can vary with the depth
of textural B.

DISCUSSION
The Amazonian sodium-affected soils are found
northeast of Roraima in an intermediate
depression zone to the mountainous reliefs
(Serra de Pacaraima) and low plateau (Boa Vista
Formation), with altitude below 120 m and
composed of acidic volcanic rocks of the
Surumu Group – rhyolites, dacites and
rhyodacites. This geology, associated with a
longer dry climate and poor drainage, result in
formation of sodium-affected soils, which
support a savanna-dominated vegetation with
some occurrences of xerophytic species,
occupying an area of 3,739 km2. These soils
have base saturation above 70% throughout the
entire profile, which rises considerably in
textural B horizon, with low potential acidity.
The pH ranges from acid on surface (4.5 to 6.0)
to neutral on subsurface (6.0 to 8.0). These soils
have sodium saturation around 26%, a value
that can vary with the depth of textural B.

CONCLUSIONS

Soils sodium-affected soils in northern
Amazonia have an expressive area in a
depression environment, inheriting the
influence of past dry climate that defines its
genesis. Agricultural aptitude is conditioned
by the textural gradient. When high, it is
suitable for growing irrigated rice. Otherwise,
has its use recommended to natural pastures.
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